ESSEX STRAGGLERS ORIENTEERING SOCIETY
Minutes of SOS Committee Meeting
V1
Committee Meeting held 19:30 hrs on Monday 4th March 2024 via Zoom:

Present: Colin West (Chairman & EAOA Representative), Steve Partridge (Development/Schools Liaison), John Russell (Equipment Officer), Geraldine Russell (Membership Secretary), Rachel Barford (Publicity), Lyn West (Club Welfare Officer), and Chris Childs (Club Secretary).
	No
	Item
	Action

	1.00
1.01

	Apologies
Apologies received from David Lumby (Treasurer).

	

	2.00
2.01
	Approval to Minutes of Meeting 15th January 2024
The Minutes of the Committee Meeting on 15th Jan 2024 (V2) were approved.
	

	3.00
3.01

3.02


	Treasurer’s Report

David reported he had left the keypad for the Club account in London so cannot log on.  There are some outstanding expenses and a couple of levies but the balance will be over £11,500.

David will post a meeting note (to be appended to Minutes).


	David

	4.00
4.01
4.02

4.03
	Fixtures Report

(PM 4.03) Officials sorted for the Hockley event.
(PM 4.04) Kevin, John and Eddie met in January to progress the development of the map for the Chelmsford event in May. A Controller and Organiser were still required. Colin would investigate progress.
(PM 4.06) The Broaks event in November is dropped from the 2024 programme.
	Colin


	5.00

5.01
5.02


	POCs and Maprun

We are in receipt of an email from BOF saying that they are producing a film with the BBC for Morning Live featuring Permanent Orienteering courses, which is obviously a great showcase for the sport. BOF asks that clubs ensure their information is up to date.

The BOF web site identifies POCs at:
Highwoods Country Park

Hylands

Wivenhoe Park

Fordham Hall Estate

Tiptree Heath

Notley

Hanningfield

There are now of course also a large number of Mapruns available as a result of the mid-week series.
Highwoods Country Park, Hylands, Tiptree Heath, and Notley are all considered to be up and running. However, Wivenhoe Park and Hanningfield are not runnable and need to be removed from the BOF web site. John Allen brought Fordham Estate up to date a couple of years ago but this has now deteriorated. It is still available as a Maprun, but Maprun is an additional barrier for those new to orienteering. Colin would take up these issues with BOF.

	Colin

	6.00

6.01
6.02


	Mapping Report

(PM 7.03) Kevin has been working on the Chelmsford map.
Kevin has also been working on the Maldon POC.


	Kevin
Kevin

	7.00

7.01
7.02
	Club Web Site / Webmaster

Lyn will post details of an updated Organiser’s Manual on the Club web site.
Steve reported problems uploading photos to the Club web site.


	Lyn


	8.00

8.01

	Development Committee

First Aid Certificates need to be renewed in the Spring. Lyn would be able to pick up the details, or if not would consult with Julie.
	Lyn


	9.00

9.01

	EAOA Report

No report


	

	10.00

10.01

10.02

10.03

10.04


	Mid-Week Series Report

The Mid-Week series is going well. For SOS David Game is leading the Short course and Lyn is second on the Long course.

Following Dave Game’s event at Hatfield we have now completed 9 of the 10 winter series events, and we have our final event at Laindon on Wednesday which is hosted by HAVOC. 

It is now time to start recruiting volunteers for the Summer Series and we need to finalise dates with HAVOC and MEC.
It was proposed the fees stay as they are at £4 and £5 for non-members. For the Golden Ticket £22 /£30 was proposed. To be discussed with HAVOC on Wednesday.

	Chris/Colin

Chris/Colin



	11.00

11.01


	Equipment & Club Kit

No issues arising.
	

	12.00

12.01

	Membership Report

No issues arising.
	

	13.00

13.01

13.02

13.03 

13.04

13.05

13.06

13.07

13.08
	Review of SOS Mini Conference 24th Feb 2024

The SOS Mini conference held on 24th February was considered very worthwhile and constructive.

It is apparent that the Committee is overstretched with its current commitments.

It was firmly agreed that the Club needs to recruit new members to the Committee and to find others to take on the role as event officials. Geraldine would provide Colin with a list of members and Colin would give consideration as to who might be approached.

Event dates for 2025 should be given consideration now.

The March copy of the BOF Newsletter issued today to all members offers a BOF Planning E-course for £6 during March. Chris would circulate this information to the membership, encouraging them (without prejudice) to take up the chance and offering to reimburse the £6 as an SOS expense.
SOS can no longer take on the ESSOL coordination role. Suffoc would be approached to see if they can take this on.

Colin has produced some notes of the meeting and Chris has placed the minutes on the Club web site. Chris to circulate Colin’s notes to the membership.

Lyn to provide the Hockley flyer to Chris for circulation to the membership.

	Geraldine/Colin

Chris

Colin

Chris

Lyn/Chris

	14.00

14.01


	Any Other Business

None
	

	15.00

15.01
	Date of Next Meetings


Committee Mtg        Mon 13th May     via Zoom 7.30pm


Committee Mtg        Mon 2nd Sept     via Zoom 7.30pm


AGM                        Mon 7th Oct        via Zoom 7.30pm

             Committee Mtg        Mon 11th Nov     via Zoom 7.30pm


	

	
	The Meeting closed at approx. 20:30 hrs
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